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WGCSA "March
Business Meeting"

Nearly 60 members of the
Wisconsin Golf Course Superin-
tendents Association assembled
at the Traveler's Inn in Fond du Lac
on March 17th for the traditional
"March Business Meeting." This
annual meeting has continued to
gain in attendance and interest as
the magnitude of business con-
ducted has grown. Items of par-
ticular rmportance acted on by and
communicated to the asso-
ciation's membership reaffirmed
WGCSA's role as a progressive
leader in the Wisconsin golf in-
dustry.

Primary was WGCSA's continu-
ing contribution to golf turf
research. The $2,500.00 WGCSA
donation to the O.J. Noer Research
Foundation, gratefully acknowl-
edged by Foundation Secretary-
Treasurer Robert J. Welch, was
enhanced by two equally signifi-
cant contributions. On approval by

the membership, the Wisconsin
Golf Course Superintendents
Association will assist the Golf
Course Superintendents Associa-
tion with a $500.00 donation. Fur-
ther, WGCSA support to the
Wisconsin Turfgrass Association
will equal $5,000.00, allowing the
association to maintain it's exam-
ple as the WTA's largest single
contributor. Graciously acknowl-
edging WGCSA's role in Wiscon-
sin's rapidly expanding turfgrass
research program was WTA Presi-
dent Tom Harrison.

Two significant By-Law
changes, endorsed by the WGCSA
members in attendance, will allow
for increased participation by in-
terested individuals in association
affairs. A new, expanded "Class D,
Associate Member" rule will incor-
porate those, who in an active
capacity, contribute to our game,
such as club officials and golf
course owners. The "Class F, Stu-
dent Member" By-Law will con-
tinue to provide that initial step to
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the industry through professional
association to students at the
University of Wisconsin-
Madison. However, this invest-
ment in the future has now been
expanded to include those striving
for academic excellence at other
institutions as long as they are
employed by a WGCSA member.

WGCSA programs and pro-
cedures were also addressed at
the "March Business Meeting." In-
cluded in Officer and Director
reports were communications
regarding items such as:
a.) a renewed WGCSA member-

ship recruitment effort in 1986,
b.) a financially sound associa-

tion dealing with over
$14,000.00annually,

c.) a simplified, straight-forward
procedure for handling
monthly meeting arrange-
ments including a pre-payment
procedure and an "established
handicap" policy,

d.) a report detailing future plans
for the already emminently
successful association
publication, "THE GRASS-
ROOTS,"

e.) an impressive listing of educa-
tional opportunities for profes-
sional growth in 1986,

f.) tentative plans for another
successful WGCSA "Social
Weekend" in October at the
Mead Inn in Wisconsin Rapids.

Finally, and appropriately, the
March meeting was an opportunity
to recognize those WGCSA
members who have served the
association. Les Verhalen was
cited as a "50 Year" member of
WGCSA. Irv Graf and Mike Lees
were applauded for 25 year tenures
in the association. Past President
Monroe S. Miller, upon accepting
his plaque commemorating his
years of leadership, spoke of the
privilege of serving in such a posi-
tion. Rod Johnson, recipient of a
WGCSA "Special Service Award"
was eloquent in his thanks for
such recognition.

Participation, communication
and a heightened sense of in-
terest - hallmarks of a growing
association - could describe the
Wisconsin Golf Course Super-
intendents Association "March
Business Meeting." If the meeting
was any sort of indicator of what to
expect in 1986,Wisconsin golf is in
for yet another extremely suc-
cessful year.


